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“You are never too old to set an-
other goal or to dream another 

dream.” 
 

-C.S. Lewis 

May 2020 

Dear Friends, 

 As President of this amazing club 

for the past 2-year term, I have so many rea-

sons to express my heart-felt thanks to the 

other officers, members and our many 

friends of the club.  We have accomplished 

so much together in advancing the status of 

women through service and advocacy these 

past years that have flown by much too 

quickly. 

 But my term as president started 

long before two years ago, as I assumed the 

term of the president before me.  I came into 

my position on the Board with not much 

experience and I have so many of you on 

whom I relied heavily to guide me through 

that I would like to recognize.   

 A huge thank you to Kathy Cathcart 

who pretty much held my hand every step of 

my presidency with me.  To Denise Parrish 

who mentored me on all the hard (and not so 

fun) stuff and worked with me on the last 

update of our Bylaws. To Jody Gostas who 

stuck with me through thick and thin on the 

Human Trafficking Art Contest and anything 

else I asked her to do.  Betty Abernethy, who 

took me under her wing when I first became 

a member to show me the ins and outs of the 

club to begin with.  Mary Walker for being 

my 16 Days of Activism champion as well as 

my early-morning Channel 5 buddy. To my 

good friend Linda Bogart who helped inform 

me with everything 

historic about the club. 

And to my dear, long-

time friend Melissa 

Martin who graciously 

took the role as my 

personal voice of rea-

son, my sounding 

board, and my 

“therapist” who at 

times had to talk me off the proverbial ledge 

whenever I needed her – she was there.  I ap-

preciate you all.  

 Most importantly, to ALL the Chey-

enne Zontians, THANK YOU for your never-

ending commitment to being members. With-

out you, there would be no one to do the good 

works in our community that so desperately 

need to be done.  You all did it and continue to 

do so. I am humbled and thank you for letting 

me be at the helm during all your accomplish-

ments. 

 To Denise and her incoming Board, I 

wish you all the best in your term ahead.  I am 

so excited to go forward with such a dynamic 

group of women leading our group. I know 

with you, we will accomplish great things! 

 I remain, as always, your faithful 

servant and now outgoing president, 

 

Kristie Wilson  
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Kudos for a job well done! 

Pam Pafford was named 

Coldwell Banker’s Realtor 

of the Week during the 

week of April 12. Con-

gratulations to a job well 

done! 

Thank you to Rachel Leger and Audra 

Gagnon of the Prairie Rose flower shop 

for their beautiful tulip center pieces 

that were displayed during this year’s 

Zonta Night Out.  

Kathy, Brenda and Betty have been working 

diligently to make facemasks for those in 

need. Combined they have made over 600 

masks! Candice Griess picked up the masks 

and delivered them. Well done, ladies! 

 Kylie Schelhaas has been serving her community from the age of 9 
years old when she brought the first (of several) fundraising ideas to her 
elementary school. The Rotary motto, “service above self,” proved to be-
come a mantra for Kylie as her love for service grew throughout the years.  
 She began shooting at the age of 12 and fell in love with not only 
the sport, but also the people.  Currently, Kylie teaches beginner shooting 
sports classes and is the team captain of the Wyoming X-Caliber competi-
tion shooting team.  
 Although serving and shooting are two very large parts to Kylie’s 
life, she still pursues other extracurriculars such as: Marching/Jazz/Concert 
Band, 4-H, FFA, American Legion Post 6, A Capella club, G-Team, Congres-
sional Medal Program, Interact Club, Safe School Ambassadors, Fellowship 
of Christian Athletes, and additionally, serves on the hospitality team at 
church and sings.   
 Kylie has attended both YRYLA and RYLA leadership camps, as well 
as, leadership academies through 4H.  She has held Officer positions of: 
President, Secretary, and Recreation Leader in her 4-H club; President and 
Secretary of the East High Interact Club; Vice President for the Greenhand 
group in  the Frontier FFA; and low brass Section Leader for the East High 
Band.  
 Throughout all these activities, Kylie has maintained a cumulative 
4.0 GPA and kept a positive attitude. This scholarship award will go into Ky-
lie’s college fund, as she hopes to attend college on an NCAA rifle scholar-
ship.  She plans on studying Life Sciences and Education to become a high 
school Science teacher, carrying on her love of helping others and being 
active in her community.  

Kylie Schelhass is this year’s recipient of the Young Women in Public Affairs Award 

Karen Pacheco was quoted in a 

great article about travel during 

the COVID19 pandemic that 

was published in the Wyoming 

Tribune Eagle. Great advice 

during these crazy times! 
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Treasurer’s Report May 2020 



Membership Committee Report (March and April 2020) 

 The committee has been reactivated since ZNO now that Betty Abernethy has 

stepped back into the Chair position. At the Zonta Painting Night in January names were 
gathered of those who might be interested in joining Zonta with plans to recontact them 

when we have our post-ZNO reception.  

 Zontian Karen Pacheco spoke about Zonta, brochures were given out and a sign in 
sheet was used for followup. All those expressing interest in membership at the Painting 

Night and ZNO have been contacted with a post card saying we’ll be in touch later. Re-

contact plans are being revamped because of COVID-19. Zappy Hour for new members’ 
“orientation” has restarted with emphasis as much on social bonding as on the structure, 

mission of Zonta.  

 Dr Michelle has started a sunshine subcommittee to acknowledge birthdays, suc-
cesses, etc. via calls and cards. In addition there’s been discussion of calling members to 

remind them of the meeting time and place. Regular membership committee meetings 
will be held the first Monday of the month. 

7 



2020 Club Officers And Board  

President: Kristie Wilson  

kristie.zonta@gmail.com 

 

Vice President: Denise Parrish  

denisewyo@aol.com 

 

Secretary: Melissa Martin  

melissamartin210@gmail.com  

 

Treasurer: Kathy Cathcart  

kcathcart@TheAlignTeam.org  

 

Board Directors:  

Brenda Mathre  

Karen Pacheco  

Dr. Michelle Aldrich 

Rebecca Reid 

Audra Johnson 

 

Nominating Committee  

Ann Secrest – Chair 

Jody Gostas 

Dasa Robertson  

 

Committee Chairs  

Advocacy: Denise Parrish 

Communication: Karen Pacheco 

Finance:  Kathy Cathcart 

Membership:  Betty Abernethy 

Service:   

Denise Parrish     05/20 

Mary Walker      05/22 

Melissa Martin   05/28 

Zonta Foundation :  

Kathy Cathcart (Ch)  

Connie Sloan Cathcart (V Ch)  

Denise Parrish (Sec)  

Misti Fisher (Tres)  

Kristie Wilson ( Pres ) 

Upcoming Events: 

 

Thursday, May 7: Board meeting via 
ZOOM at 5:30pm. 

 

Thursday, May 14: General meeting. Lo-
cation TBD! 

 

Wednesday, May 20 : Zappy Hour via 
ZOOM at 5:30pm. 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88489262133?

pwd=dlZSb3RCNGRLZzE4U1I4RnU0MWRvZz09 

 

Meeting ID: 884 8926 2133 

Password: 852772  


